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Dear Parents,
“Those who bring sunshine to others cannot keep it from themselves.”
Welcome back and especially well done to our first Stars of the Week 
ASH – Isabelle for outstanding concentration
OAK – Freya for thoughtfully answering questions
BEECH – April-Rose for settling into life at Gomeldon really well and working very hard particularly in Maths
CHESTNUT – Freya for showing resilience in challenging tasks and learning tricky skills

SYCAMORE – Phoebe for fully participating in all aspects of Sycamore Class life
With the end of term being as busy as ever and interrupted with snow and ice and Easter celebrations, I have not had an opportunity to comment on our recent, highly successful Ofsted inspection. I trust you have all read the ‘letter’ (if not please request one from the office) and like us were very pleased to read the findings:

· Leaders provide a good quality of Education and are knowledgeable of the strengths and areas of development of the school

· Safeguarding procedures are effective within a culture of high vigilance

· Family feel to the school

· Pupils behaviour a strength, with strong relationships
· Pupils seen as ambassadors for the school

· Active and involved Governing Body who are able to enhance the curriculum

· Pupils get off to a ‘flying start’ in EYFS

· School has insightful knowledge of every pupil

As with any report it closed with future targets for our continued improvement, both maths related:

· To embed our daily reasoning sessions and to match activities more closely for our pupils in KS1

As a school we are very pleased with this commentary and delighted that your children have been rightly identified as brilliant!
Warm Weather
Please ensure your child has the correct equipment for any warm weather such as hat, waterbottle and sunscreen.

Clubs
All clubs begin next week with the exception of Mindfulness Club which begins on Wednesday 
2nd May.

Parking
I begin the new term with the request for safe and considerate parking around the school. Our pupils’ safety is paramount.

Sports Day
This will be held on Tuesday 19th June with a reserve date of Wednesday 27 June if it is necessary to postpone the first date due to the weather.
Dates Ahead

Monday 23rd – Beech Farm Visit
Tuesday 24th – Pips Meeting at 9 am

Thursday 26th – Netball Match away to Woodford

Friday 27th – Swimming starts (Year 3)
If you have any issues or concerns please phone the office to make an appointment to see me .

Enjoy the sunshine and have a nice weekend. 
Paddy Macey

